LCiL Complaints Policy & Procedure
(What to do if you are unhappy with our service)


LCiL is keen to keep improving our service to people and would welcome any feedback, suggestions or ideas from its service-users.
You do, however, have a right to complain about the service provided, or on the grounds of discriminatory conduct, by LCiL.  Your complaint will be dealt with as quickly as possible and, if you wish, you may be accompanied by someone to support you at any stage in the under noted process.

If you do wish to make a complaint, please follow the steps explained below:
1 Discuss your complaint with the worker providing the service.  Please allow her/him five working days to consider her/his answer.  S/he will then arrange a meeting with you to talk about her/his answer.  S/he will then write to you confirming what was agreed.  A copy of this letter will be given to the Chief Executive of the organisation.


  If both parties are happy, the matter will then be at an end.
2 If you are still not happy and want to complain at a higher level please talk, or write to LCiL’s Chief Executive. Again, allow five working days for a response.  The Chief Executive will then arrange a meeting with you to talk about this answer and will follow this up with a letter confirming what was agreed.  A copy of this letter will be given to the Convenor of the Board of Directors.


If both parties are now happy, the matter will then be at an end.

3 If you are still not happy, please write in confidence to the Convenor of the Board of Directors, marking your letter "Private and Confidential".  Again, please allow five working days for a response.  The Convenor will then arrange a meeting with you to talk about the reply and follow this up with a letter confirming what was agreed.  A copy of this letter will be presented to the Board of Directors at their next Board meeting.

 If both parties are now happy, the matter will then be at an end.
4 If you are still not happy, you can ask that the complaint be looked at by the full Board of Directors at their next Board meeting.  You are entitled to be present at this meeting to put your case.  The Board will, after considering the complaint, take such action as they think appropriate.  You will be told in writing of their decision as soon as possible.

If both parties are now happy, the matter will then be at an end.
5 If, however, you are still not happy, you have a statutory right of complaint to the City of Edinburgh Council at:

Complaints Officer Health and Social Care

City of Edinburgh Council

Level 1:8 Waverley Court

4 East Market Street

Edinburgh EH8 8BG

Tel: 0131 553 8395
and, ultimately, the Public Services Ombudsman, under the auspices of Section 5 B of the Social Work (Scotland) Act 1968.

Please note 
If your complaint is related to the Peer Counselling Service, LCiL accepts the ethos of the British Association for Counselling and Psychotherapy (BACP) and the Confederation of Scottish Counselling Agencies (COSCA) and will apply the frameworks for complaint handling laid down by these bodies and available from the Peer Counselling Service.
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